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APRIL 
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   23 Summergate Anniversary 

   30 Wintermist Anniversary 

       (tentative) 
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    We are getting heavily into our busy Spring 
season, and there is much planning and 
organizing going on so that we can bring 
wonderful activities to our populace! I want to 
thank the populace for attending our business 
meetings and getting involved in all the working 
parts of the Barony. 

    LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ȅƻǳ 
all to the Calafia Populace Meeting on Thursday, 
March 17th at 7:00 PM, at the Allied Gardens 
Rec Center. 

    We are always looking for volunteers to 
ǎǘŜǿŀǊŘ όƛΦŜΦΣ Ǉƭŀƴ ŀƴŘ Ǌǳƴύ ƻǳǊ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ 
interested in learning what this entails, please 
email me at seneschal@calafia.org for more 
information. For our 2016 events, in April we 
will be closing bids on Leif Erickson 
Tournament, Calafia Anniversary, and Calafia 
Equestrian Tournament. The bids for Winter 
Arts will be accepted until the May meeting on 
May 19th. 

    Are you looking to get more involved in the 
Barony? We are holding an Officers meeting on 
Tuesday, March 2nd, where we will discuss the 
roles of the officers. If you are thinking of 
becoming a deputy or an officer in Calafia, this 
is a great meeting to attend in order to learn 
more about it. Additionally, we need more 
volunteers for the various activities at our 
Friendship Tournament on Saturday, March 5th. 

    th¢w9wh ²!w L{ /haLbDΗ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ 
catch it yet, we have opened pre-registration 
and land allocation for you. 
 

 Sincerely, 

  Seraphina Lilje 
 Seneschal, Barony of Calafia 
 seneschal@calafia.org  



Greetings, Calafia! 
    ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƻǳǊƴŜȅ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ǿŜƭƭΣ 
with a wonderful events. In Calafia, we 
celebrated  the Anniversary of St. 
Isidore.  It was a lovely, 
relaxing day with good 
fighting, a delight- 
ful repast, and 
good friends. 
The weekend 
prior, we 
saw many 
Calafians 
who made 
the trek to 
Starkhafn 
for the 2nd 
Talon Crescent 
War. While not 
large, it was an 
intimate war with our 
neighbors from Caid and 
Artemisia. The fighting was fierce 
and the weather pleasant. Hopefully, we can see 
this war grow in future years. 

    March is off to a fast start this year with 
Calafia-Gyldenholt Friendship Tourney in the first 
weekend at Bates Nut Farm. As the friendly 
ƎŀǳƴǘƭŜǘ ǿŀǎ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀŦǘŜǊ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ Palio event, 
our Stewards have been working hard to present 
a different flavor of the same silliness, fun, and 
fighting. Come, join us as we celebrate our 
friendship with Gyldenholt at The Gathering of 
the Clans! Join a Clan and join all of the fun. Also, 
volunteers to help with the festivities are encou-
raged! Collegium is two weekends after Friend-
ship on March 19th and 20th. This event, filled 
with classes and learning, is always fun. Come 
and learn about new skills and new information. 
Our dear southern Canton of Tanwayour will be 
celebrating its Anniversary early this year, in the 
cooler weather of April. Please come and support 
our Southern Guardians. 

    Potrero is coming! In fact, it is always closer 
than you think! Pre-registration and land  
                        allocation are open already. Make  
                                    sure to allocate early to  
                                            ensure your favorite  
                                                  spot is available for  
                                                       you. Potrero  
                                                          War is fueled  
                                                             and run en- 
                                                                tirely by  
                                                                volunteers,  
                                                                many of  
                                                                whom put  
                                                               in hours be- 
                                                              fore, during,  
                                                            and after the  
                                                          War. Please  
                                                       help out where  
                                                you can and re- 
                                         member to be  
                                  respectful of your War staff  
                      and neighbors ς remember it takes 
ƻƴƭȅ ŀ ōƛǘ ƻŦ ƪƛƴŘƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜΩǎ ²ŀǊΣ 
to make it that much better and even less to 
make it a bitter experience. 
    During our Populace meetings, we have been 
discussing retention and recruitment of new 
members. Great ideas were presented and 
discussed, and our officers are working to 
implement those that we can. However, the 
greatest tools to getting new members and 
making them stay is our Populace. If you can, 
make sure to spend some time welcoming new 
people and visitors. Making them feel welcome 
is the first and largest step to adding more fun 
into our Dream. We already know you as the 
ōŜǎǘ .ŀǊƻƴȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Yƴƻǿƴ ²ƻǊƭŘΣ ǎƻ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ 
share that grace and joy. 
 
                                                     In service, 

                   Guy Rand and Muirrenn 
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&ßÚÖ âÐÌ #ÐÈâÌÕÈÑØÌ á 0ÍÍÑÊÌ 
    bŜǿŎƻƳŜǊǎΣ ƭŜƴŘ ƳŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŜŀǊǎΗ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ Ǝƻǘ 
ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ {/!Σ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀǘŜƭŀƛƴŜ LΩƳ 
here to answer them. Interested in a parti- 
cular skill or art, and not sure where to 
start? Want to know more about the 
different kinds of martial arts practiced 
in the SCA but not sure whom to ask? 
Looking for information on our various 

Guild meetings? Need loaner garb for an 
upcoming event? I can help! 

    If you have questions, I can get you answers. 
Send an email to chatelaine@calafia.org, or join 
me at the Newcomers Pavilion at our next event. 

                             Yours in service, 

                      Lady Isolde de Fetherstan 
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Baronial Household 
    The Baronial Household is for everyone, 
ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŀƴ {/! bŜǿŎƻƳŜǊΣ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊΣ ƻǊ 
                transplant. 

                       All are welcome at the monthly  
                         Baronial Household meetings.  
                          Except for the month of December,  
                          these meetings are not in garb/  
                         costume. There is a specific topic  
                      each month, which is listed at the top  
                  of the Guild Activities section. 

    Baronial Household meetings are held on the 
first Wednesday of the month from 7:00 PM to 
8:30 PM at the Allied Gardens Recreation Center, 
5155 Greenbrier Avenue, San Diego CA 92120. 
For more information, please feel free to contact 
the Mentor of the Ménage (MoM) at 
household@calafia.org. 

                                         In service, 

                            Mistress Fia Naheed  

    Greetings, Newcomers! We have a fantastic local 
event coming up this month: March 5th brings us the 
Calafia-Gyldenholt Friendship Tournament, themed 
ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ /ŜƭǘƛŎ άDŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƭŀƴǎέ 
ŦƭŀǾƻǊΦ LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ǘƻƻ ƭŀǘŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ŀ ŎƭŀƴΣ ƻǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ǘƻ 
ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜ 9ǾŜƴǘ {ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƳƻǊŜ 
involved, and the Chatelaine pop-up will be present 
ǿƛǘƘ ƭƻŀƴŜǊ ƎŀǊō ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǎǳǊŜ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƻ ǿŜŀǊΦ 

    As always, there is an abundance of exciting Guild 
meetings and weekly fighter practices happening 
this month as well. If you need more information on 
our upcoming local event or meeting, please email 
chatelaine@calafia.org. We hope to see you there! 

          In service, 

          Lady Isolde 
          Chatelaine 
 

          Lady Eleanora & Thora 
          Deputy Chatelaines 


